May 5, 2017
Email: Alaina.Lockhart@parl.gc.ca
Alaina Lockhart
Member of Parliament 
599 Main Street
Suite 104
Hampton, New Brunswick
E5N 6C2
Dear Ms. Lockhart,

I am writing you today asking that you do the honorable thing and fix the Phoenix Pay System once and for all.
As Regional Executive Vice-President of the Public Service Alliance of Canada’s Atlantic Region, I represent over 18,000 members. Every day, I hear horror stories from members affected by the Phoenix Pay System. Situations vary from members not receiving any pay for a period of time, not being able to access their health benefits, not getting acting pay and so on.  Who would have thought that in 2017, an employer such as the Government of Canada would not be able to pay its employees correctly and on-time?
In 2015, the Liberal party promised change and respect for federal public service employees. While Phoenix was introduced by the previous government, your government ignored the many warnings from our union and others to delay the final roll out of the new pay system until the problems experienced in the first phase were fixed. Unfortunately, your government didn’t listen.
We are encouraged by recent actions including the commitment of $70 million over the next two years to fix Phoenix (although it is not new money) and the creation of a special ministerial working group, but our members continue to be seriously affected by the Phoenix system. I think it’s fair to say that they have lost all confidence in the pay system. This has created undue stress and hardship and is unacceptable.  
The Phoenix mess has also taken a heavy toll on our members who work at the various pay centres. These members carry a huge burden as they struggle to keep up with the workload and see first-hand the negative impacts this pay system is having on public service employees.  

Our members will be contacting you soon looking for your support for actions needed to reach a permanent fix of the pay system. Your government needs to:
· Hire more staff at the pay centre in Miramichi and make sure this is stable.

· Hire permanent, not temporary, staff at the call centres who have the training and support to help our members.

· Make a commitment to keep the satellite pay centres open permanently.

We need the support of all the MPs in this region if Phoenix is to be fixed once and for all.  

Sincerely,
Jeannie Baldwin
Regional Executive Vice-President, Atlantic Region
cc.:
Atlantic Regional Council


Debbie McLaughlin, A/Regional Coordinator
